May 26, 1942 Roll Call: Blikkman, Prof. Cogshall and Mr. Patrick absent. Minutes read and approved.

Mr. Robert Miller, director of libraries, explained to the Board that the proposed purchase of a bookshelf would start a reading service for the Union and that the Library committee could partially defray expenses of the purchase, perhaps on a 50-50 basis. He said that books could be added to the collection from time to time and described the Iowa Union's library plan.

The opinion of the Board was such that they believed present space and personnel facilities seemed to forestall the establishment of such a reading service. Theddiscussion was tabled.

Baerncopf reported that about 80 definite reservations had been made for the Summer Freshman Mixer and that about 110 places would be arranged for the party. He announced that a roster of workers and their hours would be posted soon.

McKown reported that Record Hour attendance attendance was increased for the preceding week.

Wolf said that there would be a Coffee Hour on May 27 and asked the Board to be present.

MacGill announced a \$19 loss for the first summer dance, May 23. He read a report from the Social Affairs committee concerning entertainment of naval youmen. Wolf moved to treat youmen just as student members of the Union without extending special functions. MacGill seconded. Carried.

McKown moved for adjournment. Baerncopf seconded. Meeting adjourned at 5:12 p.m.

Approved:

Submitted:

Coll. a. mar &

Secretary of the Board.